Town of Stonington

K-12 School Building Committee

May 12, 2008

The K-12 School Building Committee held a regular monthly meeting on May 12, 2008, in the Library of the Stonington High School.

Present:  John Bolduc, Bill King, Curt Krushinsky, Gail MacDonald, Peter Manning, Kathy Sanford, and Paul Sartor. 

Absent:  Deane Beverly, William Brown, Mike McKee, John O’Brien, and Joanne Rodriguez.
(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes

Paul Sartor, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m.  He deferred approval of the minutes from the meeting held on April 14, 2008 due to the lack of a quorum.  
(2)  Correspondence


None.
(3)  Gilbane Report

Punch List


Peter Manning stated the punch list is down to three our four items with Ferguson.  It is anticipated that a fair and equitable settlement will be reached and a final bill can be submitted at the next Committee meeting.


Cost Report


The variance is $20,514.  Twenty thousand dollars was appropriated for an upgrade to emergency lighting and $2,000 for security cameras.  Peter Manning stated there may be some additional funds from Ferguson after the final bill has been settled.

(4)  Invoices

None.

(5)  Use of Remaining Funds from High School Project

The emergency lighting system proposal was discussed.  Curt Krushinsky questioned what fixtures would not be operational and felt clarification for emergency lighting is needed.  Bill King will obtain a quote form Giuliano Electric for items 1 and 3 since the quote is dated November 21, 2006.  

Tone Klear Sonics addressed the issue for the first floor intercom and completed the repairs.  TPC Systems submitted a quote for $14,660 for PA improvements.  Peter Manning suggested contacting Tone Klear Sonics for a quote.
Steve Murphy submitted a list of items for the Committee’s consideration to be purchased with the remaining funds left in the building account. Following a lengthy discussion, an effort was made to prioritize the list with estimated costs.  


Motorized screen in cafeteria - to be determined

Security cameras 2,000

PA system $14,000 to 15,000

Sign on the high school $7,500 - will attempt to locate letters

Scoreboard - pursue corporate sponsorship

Storage sheds - possible project for students

Lift $8,900

Old dugout - allocate $500 for the school department to complete
Gym sound system - cost to be determined

Next steps

Obtain quotes from Giuliano Electric, Tone Klear Sonics, and pursue corporate sponsorship for the scoreboard.  Talk with Steve Murphy regarding the size of screen before obtaining a quote.    

(5)  Elementary School Study

The consensus of the Committee is to expand West Vine Street School to accommodate West Broad Street students.  Curt Krushinsky stated he did inspect the kitchen and the design will require more work. The Committee then discussed Deans Mill School and potential opportunities for expansion.  Areas of concern raised by the Committee are he ramp, ledge, and the kitchen.  The Committee requested an estimate of on-site costs and costs for an addition similar to the West Vine Street School design.  
Bill King stated Tools for Schools is a site walk being done at all schools.  In addition, there was a survey put out to all staff requesting any issues in classrooms to be identified.  John Bolduc asked for results to be emailed to Committee members.  


Paul Sartor stated there needs to be a discussion with town officials regarding consolidation of efforts.  He will schedule a meeting with First Selectman Ed Haberek.
 (5)  Other Business

Bill King informed the Committee he was contacted by a solar energy company.  They will do a mock drawing of the high school and send it to Bill King.  

(6)  Next Meeting/Adjournment 

The next meeting of the K-12 School Building Committee is June 9, 2008.  There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

Submitted by,

_____________________________                         ______________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                    Paul Sartor, Chairman
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